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Onsite programs (OSP) 
 
Centralian Middle school has two Onsite programs; Clontarf Foundation and Girls Academy. Their key role 
is to support the social and emotional development for indigenous students with the view of promoting 
positive educational and life outcomes. 
 
During a conventional school week, each OSP conducts a range of activities some are academy specific to 
build student strengths. The OSPs also participate in whole school activities that build stronger connections 
within the community. 
 
To be eligible to be involved in either program, students must meet the following criteria.  
The key criteria are: 
Clontarf Foundation Girls Academy 

• Must be enrolled at CMS • Must be enrolled at CMS 
• Identified male program • Identified Female program 
• Be of either Aboriginal or Torres Straight 

Islander decent 
• We are funded for Aboriginal or Torres 

Strait Islander students, however we wish 
to maintain an inclusive academy for Girls 
at CMS therefore we will hold regular 
activities that are inclusive for all our female 
students. 

• Be willing to adhere to the Clontarf and 
School Code of Conduct (outlined on 
registration forms) 

• Be willing to adhere to the Girls Academy 
expectations as outlined in your Academy 
contracts. 

• Be willing to obtain an annual medical 
health check at one of the local health 
institutes  

•  

 
Separate to being a member of program, each year level has OSP lesson times. In these lesson times, the 
school community provides experiences around key elements for those year level. These elements are 
designed to encourage students to build their self esteem (health, wellbeing and education) and to link back 
to the values of the school. 
At these lesson times there will be 4 OSP groups; 1 Clontarf Foundation class; 1 Girls Academy; 2 gender 
based non program classes. All four classes with be engaged in the elements being explored  
 
As of Term 2, students will be allocated to one of the four classes. Clontarf foundation and Girls academy 
will work with the Wellbeing leadership team to develop these class lists. 
 
We look forward to this new and innovative program and seek your support in helping our young people 
grow. 
 
Regard 
 
 
Eddie Fabijan 
Principal CMS 


